Minutes
Forsyth City Council Meeting
September 2, 2025

Call to Order
Mayor Wilson called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m.
Pledge of Allegiance, Invocation and Roll Call
Mayor Wilson led the Pledge of Allegiance. The invocation was led by Mr. Lloyd Strickland. In attendance for the meeting was Mayor Eric Wilson, Councilmembers Josh Hill, Chris Hewett, Lois Allen, Greg Goolsby, Charles Wilder, and Mike Dodd. Also in attendance was City Manager, Craig Mims; Assistant City Manager, Regina Ivie; City Attorney, Brian Causey; and City Clerk, Shayla Furlow. Six members of the council were in attendance for the meeting; therefore, all unanimous votes will be six votes (Hill, Hewett, Allen, Goolsby, Wilder and Dodd).
Approval of the agenda
Mr. Goolsby offered a motion to approve the agenda as presented. Seconded by Mr. Hewett; the motion carried unanimously.

Approval of the minutes from the council meeting held on August 18, 2025.
Mr. Hewett offered a motion to approve the minutes from the council meeting held on August 18, 2025 as presented. Seconded by Mrs. Allen; the motion carried unanimously.

[bookmark: _Hlk206600744]Approval of a street closure request on October 25, 2025 for the Fox City Witches Ride.
Mr. Dodd offered a motion to tentatively approve the street closure request on October 25, 2025 for the Fox City Witches Ride with the understanding that they will work with the police department to determine a safe route. Seconded by Mr. Hewett; the motion carried unanimously.
Approval of a street closure request on December 4, 2025 for the Hometown Holiday Parade.
Mr. Hewett offered a motion to approve the street closure request on December 4, 2025 for the Hometown Holiday Parade. Seconded by Mr. Wilder; the motion carried unanimously.
Approval of an alcohol license for 16 E. Johnston Street, The Social Fox, LLC, Kenneth Anderson.
Mr. Goolsby offered a motion to approve the alcohol license for 16 E. Johnston Street, The Social Fox, LLC., Kenneth Anderson. Seconded by Mr. Hewett; the motion carried unanimously.
Public Hearing to set the 2025 Millage Rate
Mayor Wilson stated that the tentative millage rate for 2025 was set at 2 mills, noting that the millage rate cannot be set higher than 2 mills, but it can be set lower. He stated that the public hearing to set the millage had been advertised.

Mayor Wilson opened the public hearing for comments in favor of, in opposition to, or otherwise regarding the setting of the 2025 millage rate.

There being no comments regarding the setting of the millage rates Mayor Wilson closed the public hearing.
Mr. Goolsby offered a motion to approve the 2025 millage rate to be set at 2 mills. Seconded by Mr. Hewett; the motion carried unanimously.

Approval of Requisitions Greater than $6,000
· Hydra Service, Inc.- $31, 418.00
Mr. Hewett offered a motion to approve the requisitions greater than $6000 as presented. Seconded by Mr. Dodd; the motion carried unanimously.
City Manager’s Report
Mr. Craig Mims, the City Manager, reported that the Public Works/Utilities Facility groundbreaking will be held on Wednesday, September 3, 2025 at 11:00a.m. and the Kynette Park groundbreaking will be held on Tuesday, September 9, 2025 at 10:00a.m.

City Attorney Report
Mr. Brian Causey, the City Attorney, had no business to report.
Mayor’s Report
The Electric Cities of Georgia (ECG) groundbreaking ceremony was held last Wednesday, and he was happy to have them choose to be located in the city Forsyth. They are going to build a state-of-the-art training center in the Indian Springs Business Park.
Council Board Reports
Mrs. Allen stated that the Convention and Visitors Bureau have been very active in the community. They had a meeting last week and discussed upcoming events. The Fired Green Tomato Festival will be held October 25-26, 2025. She thanked Mrs. Regina Ivie and Dean Nelson for attending the Convention and Visitors Bureau meetings.
Mr. Dodd stated that the Golf Board will be holding the Forsyth Golf Club ribbon-cutting ceremony on Sunday, September 7, 2025 at 1:00p.m. The golf course will open on Monday, September 8, 2025.
Additional Business
Mr. Wilder stated that he has received several complaints regarding Indian Springs Road.
Mayor Wilson read a letter from Dr. Priscilla Doster that was addressed to the Mayor and the Council thanking them for naming the Highway 42S Water Plant in recognition of their father, Clarence F. Doster.
Mr. Josh Hill stated that he continues to get calls from residents across the city regarding the cloudy, brown tinged water. He stated that he would like to discuss this amongst council what can be done about the water. He stated that the council has a retreat coming up next and if anyone in the community has some items, they would like the council to take up he recommended they get with one of the council members so that it can be brought to attention at the retreat.  
Public Comments
Ms. Linda Hampton at 419 MLK Jr. stated that she was looking at the taxes and all of it is going towards recreation. She asked that the council consider taking a small percentage of those funds and create a line item in the budget for social services. 
Ms. Erin Carr at 17 Jenkins Road stated that she came before the Mayor and Council on behalf of Hubbard Elementary and KB Sutton Elementary to ask for permission to use some city facilities. She stated that every May, they partner with Camp Kaleo as a reward for students. They take students out there for the day to just have a good time, but as the school populations are growing, it's important to accommodate the entire student body safely and age-appropriately. They would like to use Country Club Park playground, the pavilions, to bring in inflatables for students, and the splash pad, which doesn’t open until Memorial Day. They are not asking for the facilities to be closed. Each school would have a half day and would have no more than 120 students each. They would be supervised by teachers and volunteers and would make sure to clean up after themselves. It would be for a select group of kindergarten and first grade students. Second through fifth grade would continue to go to Camp Kaleo. 
Mayor Wilson apologized to Ms. Carr, due to her not being on the agenda.
Mr. Hill stated that the Splash Pad is closed for repairs.
Ms. Erin Carr stated that it would be May 11th, 2026 which would be close to Memorial Day. It would be held towards the end of the school year, and they are only asking for one day.
Mr. Hill questioned would the splash pad repairs be completed.
Mr. Mims stated that the repairs are expected to be completed.
Mayor Wilson stated that the reason that she had come before council is because she was told that it did not meet the city’s policy to open it early and to have the inflatables at the park.
Mr. Hill questioned whether it was due to safety reasons why inflatables are not allowed at the park.
Ms. Carr stated that they have parents sign waivers and the inflatable company will have insurance.
Mr. Goolsby stated that maybe the city should have a waiver that could be signed so that the city would not be held liable.
Mr. Wilder stated that we can have the city attorney look into the inflatables and ensure that the city would not have any liability.
After a brief discussion they agreed to have the city attorney draft a waiver and to bring the request back before council at the next meeting on September 15, 2025. 
Executive Session
No executive session needed.
Adjourn
There being no further business to discuss Mr. Hewett offered a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:33p.m. Seconded Mrs. Allen; the motion carried unanimously.
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